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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - DECEMBER 2011

A VERY BLESSED CHRISTMAS TO YOU AND YOUR FAMILIES

Our Council Meeting was held on December 6 with 20 Brothers in attendance.

NOTES FROM OUR GRAND KNIGHT - DR. WALTER ZIMMERMAN

1.Thanks to all who attended this years’s Christmas Dinner/Dance.

2. Please continue to seek new members for our Council.  It would be great to add one new member per month.
3. The District Deputy meeting will be held in Grantville on January 7-8, 2012.
4. We hope to team up with the Knights from Sacred Heart for the Free Throw Contest, that we hold every January for the children.  Please offer to help and encourage our youth to participate.
5. The new Baptism Schedule is printed for those willing to participate in the presentation of a Rose Pin and Rosary for the parents of the baptized.  Please consider helping with this activity.
6. The Yearly Calendar of Events is being prepared and will be posted on our website soon.
7. We will have three Knights dressed as the Three Wise Men and distri[image: image2.png]


bute gifts to the students in Sunday School Classes on December 18.  On December 20 they will also distribute gifts to the students at our St. Rose Elementary School.  Anyone interested in participating can call me.
8. CONGRATULATIONS TO BRTHER DAVID LASH FOR COMPLETING HIS 2ND DEGREE.
9. MEMBERSHIP CARDS for 2012 are ready.  Please plan to pay your dues at the next meeting or send your $25 to Brother Steve Grove.
10. Remember to consider helping with the Parish plans to feed the less fortunate on Christmas Day.  See the Church Bulletin or contact the Parish Office for details.
11. A special thank you to all who helped Brother Mark Miller and family following the fire at his business.  Brother Mark and family extended their sincere appreciation.
12. Our KofC Christmas Tree received a good price at the St. Rose Christmas Festival.
13. We will place a box in the Church asking parishioners to donate toys to less fortunate children.
14. Brother Finale is in need of our prayers.
15. Merry Christmas to all our Brothers and their families.
 CORRESPONDENCE
We received a Thank You Note from Seminarian Bennett Smith for our support of his education.  We also received a Thank You Note from Jeanne Gangloff, Program Director, Good Shepherd Perpetual Adoration Chapel for our participation at the Adoration Chapel.

ADORATION CHAPEL - JOE PALMIERIE

Thanks to all the Brothers who signed up for the Chapel.  Brother Amsbaugh suggested that a Knight invite a new member to attend the Adoration Chapel along with them so they can experience what the Adoration Chapel is all about.

CHRISTMAS DINNER DANCE - GARY AMSBAUGH

For those of you who could not attend you missed a great time.  The meal was great and a Special Thank You to Brother Jim McGuire for the great Christmas Music.  We also must thank Sister Jane for the kind words and Prayer before our meal.  Thanks to all who came.  A vote will be taken at our next meeting to continue this event.

SQUIRES CIRCLE  

The Grand Knight is trying to convince fathers of the Squires to become Knights.

OLD BUSINESS
The Grand Knight explained that Jim Doyle from the “Freedom House” in Harrisburg is reaching out to the K of C Councils, with the Blessing of the Bishop, seeking donations in support of the Halfway House they are trying to establish.  We will continue to follow the progress before considering any assistance.
NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by Brother Drought and seconded by Brother Hartzell to take $25,000 from the Home Association Account and give it to the Parish to help pay for the new furnace and air conditioner for the Church.  The Grand Knight suggested we table the motion until the Executive Committee can review our bylaws.  We also need to inform the entire membership of this discussion if we think this is even possible.

On December 27th, at the Council’s Officers Meeting, there will be a discussion on this subject and all are invited to attend at 7 PM. 

An alternate suggestion was made to ask Fr. Hoke if we can give him permission to take money out of the building fund that our Council donated $25,000 to help pay for the furnace and air conditioner.

The Knights were ask to help deliver flowers from the Parish to shut ins the night of the meeting.  Several Knights took flowers.

BROTHER KNIGHTS,FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

M/M Joseph Holts, Spencer Family, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Kenneth Rose Leigh, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Joseph Hadley, Sarah Dipitro, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Doris Carroll, Keith Carroll, Gus Hartingeer, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patrick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Jerry Senft, Steve Warner, Mary Kester, Ed Bamberg, Dodd Finale, Norma Beyer, John Miklusek, Laura Kuntz, Butch Boyd, Karen Whorley, Rick Crouse, Joe Keffer, Lucy Woodman, Dianne Klingaman, Richard Hurdle, Emmett Crouch, Roble Family, Liza Adams and Linda Minniti

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY JANUARY 3 AT 7 PM

REMEMBER OUR WEB SITE IS  (www.kofc10870.org) CHECK IT OUT!
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